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The next meeting of the Pekin RC Club  

               is Saturday, May 20 at 6:30 PM at the Hermon D Lowery Field.  

                                                        Come early and get a flight in. 

Earlier today, May 13, the Pekin RC Club had our UP - DOWN heli 

and quad flying event at the Hermon D Lowery Field. We had a 

nice turnout of pilots and plenty of food. Thanks to everyone who 

participated and a special thanks to all who set up the food and ran 

the grill.                            We had about 20 people at the event. 

Bill ósplainin things for the next event 

Moe headed up with Harold looking on 

Bill snapping a picture of Dennyôs ñantiqueò 
How does Bob get it to the second?...again? 
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 The Percival Gull was a British single-engine 
monoplane, first flown in 1932. It was successful as 
a fast company transport, racing aircraft and long-
range record breaker. It was developed into the   
Vega Gull and the Proctor. 

 The Percival Gull was the first aircraft of the 
Percival Aircraft Company, formed in 1932 by Edgar 
Percival and Lt. Cdr E.B.W. Leake. It was designed 
by Percival himself, and was strongly influenced by 
the Hendy 302. The planes were initially manufac-
tured by sub-contract companies but in 1934, the 
Percival Aircraft Company moved to Gravesend Air-
port, Kent, where they started building their own 
Gulls. The Gull was constructed of wood with fabric 
covering.  

 Jayôs model is of Alex Henshaw's England to 
Cape Town racer, a 1934 Percival Mew Gull          
(G-AEXF) owned and operated by The Shuttleworth 
Collection at Old Warden in the UK.  

( data from Wikipedia ) 

John ( Jay ) Monce passed away on Wednesday, April 26. Jay was an active member of the 

Pekin RC Club for many years 

and he will be missed. Hereôs 

some pictures of Jay from our 

members. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Monoplane
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Percival_Vega_Gull
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Percival_Proctor
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Edgar_Percival
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Edgar_Percival
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Hendy_302
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gravesend_Airport
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Gravesend_Airport
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Percival_Mew_Gull
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Shuttleworth_Collection
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/The_Shuttleworth_Collection
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Old_Warden
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President  

Wayne Hood 

Vice President  

Denny Baker 

 The Club lost one of its members as John Monce passed 
away. We sent flowers to his family.  We will miss Jay. We all 
have stories about him and will have these stories to tell at the 
field. 

   If you like the wind and rain the last couple weeks  have 
been for you.  I hope it doesn't go from this type weather to hot 
and dry without having some warm and light and variable wind 
days. 

  I received an email from the AMA  which was approving the 
sanction for the Big Bird. Paul can now plan for the event. 

 We just had our first event at the field ... the 2nd annu-
al  Bakerï Bradburn UpðDown  precision flying drone contest.  

 

Wayne Hood 

Even though the weather hasn't been the best, flying seems to 
have picked up at the field. 

 

There have been a few members practicing  for our up and 
down event. Last year some of our members showed an amaz-
ing sense of timing, and some showed just plain luck. Even if 
youôre not into this type of flying, come out and have a hot dog 
and a laugh or two. 

 

When the weather gets a little better, several members are 
planning on doing some float flying. Itôs a little different 

flying off the water but it is a lot of fun. 

 

Support your club and attend the meetings and events. 

 

Denny  
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Secretary/Treasurer 

Jim Roach 

Minutes from the April 15
th
 2017 Meeting 

  
Welcome by Vice President Denny Baker. 
 
Motion to accept the March 2017 Minutes as published in the April 2017 Newsletter was 
made by Paul Bessler, 2

nd
 by Bill Bradburn.  Motion carried. 

 
Motion to accept the March 2017 Treasurer Report as published in the April 2017 News-
letter was made by Chris Leibel, 2

nd
 by Paul Bessler.  Motion carried. 

 
There were 10 club members present at the meeting. 

Discussions:  Vice President Denny Baker thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  
Jim Roach reported the treasurer activities have been slow in both March and the first 
half of April. Chris Leibel reported the Dixie Chopper has been down in power when 
mowing the first time this year.  Chris purchased higher octane gas and mixed it with the 
older gas in the mower.  By the time they finished mowing the second time, the mower 
was running much better.  Chris will contact Kent Buffington to schedule the spraying for 
bugs and weeds.  Usually around the 1

st
 of May.  He will get the water turned on at the 

field.  The refrigerator is on at the field and he asked members to donate soda and water 
to restock.  Reminderé please place a $1 in the red box next to the refrigerator for each 
drink.  Money goes to the mower fund. 

Old Business:  None. 

New Business:  None.   

Events:  Paul Bessler will work with Wayne Hood as CD for the Big Bird Event. Bill Brad-
burn will coordinate the Helicopter/Quadcopter Event and will be on May 13

th
.  Wayne 

Hood is working on the Wings & Wheels Event at the Pekin Airport scheduled for June 
17
th
.  Both a breakfast fly-in and a picnic with the club members and the Core employ-

ees are in the works.  The picnic may be scheduled for June 3
rd
. 

Safety:  Please use the flight line when flying and respect the West boundary.  Also, 
when using one of the tables to assemble your aircraft, please take your equipment off 
the table when done so others may use the table.  

Guests / New Members:  None. 
50 / 50 Raffle:  None.   
 
Motion to adjourn was made by Bill Bradburn and 2

nd
 by Paul Bessler.  Motion carried. 
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May 1-5  Approximate time when field will be sprayed for bugs and weeds 

May 13  UP-DOWN  Quads and helis all sizes, electric or glow 

      Starts mid-morning 

      Hot  dogs and pot-luck for lunch 

      Coordinate with Denny Baker 

May 13  Expect May newsletter 

May 20  Club Meeting at 6:30 at the field 

June 3  Open house for the CORE and OttoBaum families 

   Thank you for winter meeting facility 

   Club is furnishing drinks, lunch is brown-bag-it  by attendees 

   Need a wide variety of pilots and flying machines 

   Coordinate with Dennis Shoemaker 

June 10  Expect June newsletter 

June 17  Wings and Wheels at the Pekin Airport 

   Bring static display RC aircraft 

   Help direct aircraft ground traffic 

June 17  Club meeting at 6:30 at the field 

June ?-July ? -August? Breakfast at the field     and/or  float fly in Tremont 

July 8   Expect July newsletter 

July 15  Club meeting at 6:30 at the field 

August 12  Expect August newsletter 

August 19  Club meeting at 6:30 at the field 

September 9  Expect September newsletter 

September 16 Prepare for Big Bird 

September 16 Club meeting at 6:30 at the field 

September 17 Big Bird 

   Coordinate with Paul Bessler 

October 14  Expect October newsletter 

October 21  Club meeting at 6:30 at the fieldðlast one at field before moving to winter quarters 

   Wiener roast? 
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Thanks to Donna and Mike for 

some great photos of the Weak 

Signals Expo in Toledo 
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More 

from 

Toledo 
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A note from the AMA 

 

Hi, Jack, 

 

I just sent a formal thank you letter to Bill, but I wanted to make sure we thanked you as well.  Thank 
you for helping make the donation of the Knight Twister possible.  We are so pleased! 

 

In the coming weeks, weôll be putting up a video summary of the interview, as well as sharing infor-
mation about the donation more widely.  Until then weôve posted a formal thank you on the muse-
umôs blog and Facebook.   http://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amamuseum/2017/03/27/new-addition-
knight-twister/  (I sent the link to Bill, too).  The picture of the hand shake is attached, as well. 

 

Iôm looking forward to seeing the pictures of the Rossi poster and the PCS transmitter, and to saying 
hello to you again when you travel through later this week. 

 

Have a great day! 
Maria 

AMA 

 

 

From AMAôs website: 

The Multi-Wing Championships, held in 

Omaha, NE in 1973, were the precursor 

to the evolution of the Tournament of 

Champions and IMAC competition.  Fly-

ing the Knight Twister, Bill Heger won the 

event and made history.   

On 3/27/2017 Bill, along with his good 

friend Jack Poppenhager (Jack won the 

event in 1974) spent some time talking 

about the model and its history before 

Bill formally donated it to the museum. 

http://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amamuseum/2017/03/27/new-addition-knight-twister/
http://amablog.modelaircraft.org/amamuseum/2017/03/27/new-addition-knight-twister/
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